
MINUTES AND PROCEEDINGS OF A REGULAR MEETING OF THE BUTLER COUNTY BOARD 
OF SUPERVISORS HELD ON MARCH 12, 2019.      
 
Meeting called to order at 9:00 a.m. by Chairman Rusty Eddy with members Greg Barnett and Tom Heidenwirth 
present. Also present were Engineer John Riherd, Emergency Management Coordinator Chris Showalter and 
Bethany Carson, Mid-America Publishing. 
 
Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved as read.  
 
Board set March 19, 2019 at 9:15 A.M. as the date and time for a public hearing on a Construction Permit 
Application by Tjaden Farms, owner Red Door Farms, LLC for a new swine facility in the SW¼ of the NW¼ of 

Section 5-93-15 in Fremont Township. Also present was Assessor Michele Shultz. 

 
Moved by Barnett, second by Eddy to approve a Utility Permit for Dumont Telephone to relocate line near 
Highway 3 and Evergreen Avenue. All ayes. Motion carried. 
 
Board Canvassed results of Shell Rock Special Election held March 5, 2019. 
 
No public comment received. 
 
Board approved claims as submitted.  
 
Board acknowledged receipt of Manure Management Plan Annual Updates for Dreier Site and Ryan Freese. 
 
Moved by Eddy, second by Barnett to adjourn the meeting at 9:35 A.M. to Tuesday, March 19, 2019 at 9:00 A.M.  
Motion carried. 
 
The above and foregoing is a true and correct copy of the minutes and proceedings of a regular adjourned 
meeting of the Board of Supervisors of Butler County, Iowa on March 12, 2019. 
 


